
 

  

Welcome!  
 
This week 60 folks from Interfaith Community Services gathered at Rinconôs cam-
pus for their luncheon meeting. In the midst of the meeting, we were welcoming 
the next in a parade of busloads of folks, this time from Guatemala, even as we 
were sending off a family from Russia and other countries on their way. Volun-
teers were happily working with Google Translate to make themselves understood 
to our Russian guests as others spoke fluently in Spanish. Rincon volunteers 
shared the vision of what we were about with the Interfaith Community Service 
folks, and over a dozen folks signed up to receive our volunteer requests. The 
ICS community welcomed their new Executive Director and continued their out-
reach to all those in need here in the US community of Tucson. 
 
One of the attendees at the ICS meeting, a former member of this church, told me 
that there was a palpable sense of energy in the whole campus; it felt to him like a 
truly life-giving place. To me, it felt like Pentecost. Happy voices, many lan-
guages, high fives, welcoming smiles, as we sent yet another group off to the 
homes of their sponsors. How else can I put ité a church fully alive, charged with 
the Spirit. God bless us, every one! 
 
With you on the journey, 
Pastor Curt 
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NO MATTER WHO YOU ARE OR WHERE YOU ARE ON LIFEôS  
JOURNEY, YOU ARE WELCOME HERE.  

Contact information for Pastor Curt  

Pastor Curt will be on campus Sundays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays. If you wish to contact 
him, his email address is pastorcurt@rinconucc.org, or you can call him on the church phone: 
520.745.6237.  You may also phone or text 216.287.9919 for more urgent contacts. 
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The Stewardship and Finance Ministry Team created a Bridge Pastor Fund to receive over-
and-above gifts that show our thanks to God for bringing Pastor Curt to us.  He came to serve 
us during a critical pastoral void giving us confidence in our direction, reaffirming our church 
leaders, and guiding us spiritually.   He came out of retirement at a moment's notice and be-
gan his service with us in January.   He meets with numerous parishioners encouraging them 
and answering each question.  Best of all he restored vital energy to this busy congregation. 
 
The Church Council acted expeditiously to retain Pastor Curt for the period covering January 
through May filling a void that might have been after the unexpected resignation of Rev Dr 
McCormick.   Severance cost coupled with compensation for Pastor Curt created a one-time 
shortfall to our planned budget for 2019, of around $30,000.  The Stewardship and Finance 
Ministry Team created the Bridge Pastor Fund (BPF) to defray this unplanned expense. 
 
If you can help by making a gift beyond your pledged amount, please do.  When you contrib-
ute to the BPF, please note on your envelope or check "BPF".    
 
David Stone 
S&F Ministry Team  

The Bridge Pastor Fund  

Special Congregational Meeting  

Sunday, May 5th  

Please mark your calendars that Sunday, May 
5th we will have one worship service at 
10:00am followed by a Special Congregational 
Meeting to approve a revised budget.  Stay 
tuned for more details.  
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In this season of Spring as the day-
light hours lengthen, weôre reveling in 
the riot of wildflowers and chorus of 
birdsong and the glory of these beau-
tiful days.  What an astounding crea-
tion we get to be part of! 
 
In this holy season of Lent, weôre re-
flecting on the life, teachings, and 
way of love of Jesus.  Weôre thinking 
of his giving of his all for abundant 
life, even giving up his life.  Weôre dis-
cerning how deeply we love this as-
tounding creation for Godôs sake.  
One way offered to enhance our 
practice has been the carbon fast tips 
presented in the churchôs weekly e-

blasts.  Each day brings an idea for reducing the amount of energy we use, thereby helping to 
reduce carbon emissions into the atmosphere.  Keep an eye out for these weekly tips through 
the rest of Lent.  Let me know what new ideas you get from these and/or how you incorporate 
some of these practices in your lifestyleðand how this carbon fast has impacted your spiritual 
life. 
 
In the upcoming joyous season of Easter, weôll rejoice in life springing anew, exemplified in the 
resurrection of Jesus.  What amazing news that life wins!  It happens this year that Earth Day 
is the day after Easter Sunday, so our Easter sunrise service at the labyrinth will carry the 
theme of new life for us and all creation.  Weôll shout ñAlleluia!ò again. 
 
A couple of updates on previous Creation Care happenings: 
--A Lucyôs Warbler has been heard and sighted in a mesquite tree on the north side of cam-
pus.  The nest box we hung a couple of weeks ago on one of those mesquites hasnôt been 
used yet.  This is a project by Tucson Audubon Society to help restore habitat for Lucyôs War-
blers.  The project involves citizen observers, and if youôd like to help keep an eye on the box, 
let me know! 
 
--At our World Water Day session on March 24, the seriously detrimental effects of the Rose-
mont mine in the Santa Rita Mountains was brought up.  The Army Corps of Engineers just 
granted the last permit needed by the mine project, regarding the use of and effects on water 
sources.  There are already lawsuits filed related to this project, and others related to this 
Army Corps permit are expected.  Hereôs a source of information on developments and how to 
be involved:  Save the Scenic Santa Ritas:  www.scenicsantaritas.org. 
 
Rev. Karen MacDonald 
desertsky57@gmail.com or 520-336-0625 

Tucson Mountains, March 2019.  Photo by Karen MacDonald 
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